
 

 

WYMONDHAM TOWN COUNCIL  
 
 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT AN  
ANNUAL PARISH MEETING FOR WYMONDHAM  

will be held on TUESDAY 22nd APRIL 2025 at 6.30pm 
 in the Council Offices at Ketts Park, Harts Farm Road, Wymondham, NR18 0UT   

 
 
 

ALL REGISTERED ELECTORS ARE INVITED TO APPLY TO ATTEND 
 
 
 

A  G  E  N  D  A  

    

 

1. Welcome and Introduction – Town Mayor Cllr. Suzanne Nuri-Nixon 

 

2. Approval of the Minutes of meeting held on 23rd April 2024. 

 

3. Matters Arising from the meeting held on 23rd April 2024. 
 

4. Mid Norfolk Railway – Clive Bamberger & Marian Harlow 

 

5. Town Council Review of the year  

-  Town Mayor Cllr. Suzanne Nuri-Nixon 

 

6. Resident’s questions. 

 

 

 

 S Nuri-Nixon 
 Cllr. Suzanne Nuri-Nixon     

 Town Mayor 
    

 
 
15th April 2025 
 
 
 
 



 

 

MINUTES OF ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 

held on 23rd APRIL 2024 in the Council Chamber  

commencing at 7.00pm 

 

Present Cllrs. Nuri-Nixon, James, Fulcher, Roberts, P Barrett, Batley, Perry & Frosdick. 

South Norfolk Councillor – K Hurn 

Norfolk County Councillor – R Savage 

Members of the Public - 9 

 

 

                  Town Mayor presiding Cllr. S Nuri-Nixon. 

 

1. WELCOME & INTRODUCTION. 

Cllr. Nuri-Nixon welcomed residents and Councilor’s and guest speakers Catherine 

Ansett and Claire from the Bridewell Women’s Institute. 

 

2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING 

Upon the proposition of Cllr. James and seconded by Cllr. Savage these were agreed 

as a correct record of the meeting held on 25th April 2023 and signed by Cllr. Hurn. 

 

3. MATTERS ARISING – None. 

 

 

4. BRIDEWELL WOMANS INSTITUTE Guest speakers Katherine & Claire from the 

institute gave a presentation on the origins of the W.I, its history and background and 

the activities that they undertake. These range from meetings to outside activities 

with the group having a number of sub-groups. They are an active and vibrant branch 

who were formed in 1966. 

 

Q) How many members do you 

have. 

A) 44 

 

5. REVIEW OF THE YEAR 

Cllr. Nuri-Nixon gave a review of the Council’s activities for the year in accordance 

with a Power Point presentation. 

 

RESIDENTS QUESTIONS 

 

Q) Why are the minutes of last 

years meeting agreed 12 months 

later, can they not go to the next 

Town Council meeting for 

approval. 

A) The Annual Parish Meeting is not 

a Wymondham Town Council 

meeting. Under law the Town 

Council have to facilitate the 

meeting. The normal procedure is 

that minutes of the meeting are 

approved at its next meeting. 

Q) Does the existing cemetery 

run at a loss. Why is the Council 

looking to establish a new 

Cemetery when and why are 

residents paying for something 

B) The existing Cemetery does not 

make a profit. A new Cemetery is 

being established as the existing 

Cemetery which opened in 1882 

is nearly full and the Council 



 

 

they may not need. wishes to continue to provide this 

facility to residents. The Council 

tax paid to the County Council, 

District Council and Town 

Council allows services to be 

provided including some that 

residents may not need or use. 

Q) For people to be more 

informed of what going on 

should a rolling electronic screen 

be installed in the Marketplace. 

A) The Market Place is in a  

Conservation Area however 

Norfolk County Council are 

looking to install a Gold Standard 

Bus shelter which will 

incorporate an information 

screen. Update information panels 

are being prepared for installation 

in the Tourist Information  

Q) Do the Councils speed 

Awareness Machines (SAM2) 

capture data 

A) The Council has 3 mobile 

machines that move around. None 

capture data. 

Q) Is the Council still committed 

to undertaking work at 

Becketswell. 

A) Yes, we have tried to engage 

Norfolk Wildlife Trust to 

undertake an ecological survey 

following advice from South 

Norfolk Council. 

Q) Is the Council planning 

anything to celebrate the 475th 

anniversary of Robert Kett. 

A) Yes. It is intended that there 

will be a community picnic at 

Ketts Park incorporating various 

enactments. 

Q) Attended the inaugural 

meeting of the Public Realm 

Project Working Group. Public 

consultation will be undertaken. 

Ideas muted include a Banking 

Hub and crossing at Norwich 

Common. 

A) Noted. 

 

Cllr. Nuri-Nixon thanked the Council staff and  

fellow Councillors for their support, everybody for coming  

and closed the meeting. 

 

[Meeting closed 19.46 pm] 

 

Dated this………………………………Day of ……………………. 2025 

 

Signed …………………………………………(Chairman) 


